
 
 

TERRITORY TRANSFER TIMELINE 

 

Late June 2016 A group of residents from the territory known as Sagebrush calling themselves 
UniteLCF​ submitted a petition to transfer students from Glendale Unified School 
District (GUSD) to La Cañada Unified School District (LCUSD) to the Los Angeles 
County Registrar-Recorder for certification. 

July 26, 2016 The UniteLCF petition was certified by the Los Angeles County Registrar-Recorder, 
meaning it reached the signature requirement and will move on to the Los Angeles 
County Office of Education.  

Sept 7, 2016 LA County election officials presented the UniteLCF petition to the Los Angeles 
County Committee on School District Organization. 

Sept-Nov 2016 One public hearing was held by the County Committee in each affected school 
district - GUSD and LCUSD. 

Nov-Dec 2016 County Committee staff gathered data, prepared a feasibility study of the area, and 
formulated plans and recommendations as to whether or not the territory should 
be transferred based on specified criteria contained in Ed. Code 35753. 

May 2017 The County Committee voted, against County Committee staff recommendation, to 
preliminarily approve the territory transfer petition pending a CEQA review. 

January 2018 The County Committee selected environmental services consultant Terry Hayes 
and Associates  to complete the CEQA review for the territory transfer. 

May 2018 County Committee staff updated the County Committee that Terry Hayes and 
Associates are continuing to work on the CEQA review. At the completion of the 
study, the County Committee may take its final vote on the territory transfer 
petition. 

 
 

GUSD will continue to update this timeline as we receive new information. 


